                                                                                                                               February 7th, 2024                     088
The Van Buren Town Council held an Executive Meeting Wednesday, February 7, 2024 at 6:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order. All matters were discussed as posted. Council member Mark Towery motioned to adjourn the meeting; council member Katie Freeburn seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM.

                                                                                                                    __________________________

                                                                                                                    __________________________

_____________________                                                                     __________________________

Clerk-Treasurer                                                                                        Council Members

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, February 7, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Twon Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve previous meeting minutes; council member Katie Freeburn seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

The council thanked previous council member, Tony Manry for his 24 years of service to the town.

CITIZENS: Diane Manry asked about an empty house on E. Main. The council will look into what is going to be done with it.

POLICE: Marshal Skyler Beard reported that the department is working on ordinance notices to start issuing them.
UTILITY: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. The annual test of wells and pumps was completed. Softener inspections were also completed, just waiting on the report. The agreement was signed for the tornado siren maintenance and battery replacement. Donnie is working on setting up first aid and cpr training for any employee that wants to attend. Flow meters at the Wastewater Treatment Plant had the annual calibration done.

GENERAL ORDINANCE 1-2024: Katie motioned to approve General Ordinance 1-2024 authorizing ACH payments on APVs; Mark seconded. 3-0.

The council signed the Salary Docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Katie seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Katie seconded 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:19 PM.

                                                                                                             ___________________________

                                                                                                             ___________________________

_______________________                                                          ___________________________

Clerk-Treasurer                                                                                  Council Members
